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Don’t Show Up Empty-Handed 

Joe and Mike had not seen each other in many years. After meeting, they had a long talk trying to 
fill in the gap of those years by telling about their lives. Finally, Joe invited Mike to visit him at his 
new apartment. 

“I've got a wife and three kids, and I'd love to have you visit us.” 

“Great. Where do you live?" 

“Here is the address. And there is plenty of parking behind the apartment. Park and come around 
to the front door, kick it open with your foot, go to the elevator and press the button with your left 
elbow, then enter! When you reach the sixth floor, go down the hall until you see my name on the 
door. Then press the doorbell with your right elbow and I'll let you in.” 

“Good. But tell me… what is all this business of kicking the front door open, then pressing buttons 
with my right, then my left elbow?” 

“Surely, you're not coming empty-handed!” 

As we approach God, surely we do not attempt to come to Him empty-handed. From the beginning, 
sacrifice has been a part of God’s expectations for mankind. Think about the story of Cain and Abel — 
“So it came about in the course of time that Cain brought an offering to the Lord of the fruit of the 
ground. Abel, on his part also brought of the firstlings of his flock and of their fat portions. And the Lord 
had regard for Abel and his offering; but for Cain and for his offering he had no regard” (Genesis 4.3-4). 

Also consider these instructions given to the Jews under the Law of Moses: “Three times a year all 
your males shall appear before the Lord your God in the place which He chooses, at the Feast of 
Unleavened Bread and at the Feast of Weeks and at the Feast of Booths, and they shall not appear 
before the Lord empty-handed. Every man shall give as he is able, according to the blessing of the Lord 
your God which He has given you” (Deuteronomy 16.16-17). 

Now that God has sacrificed His only Son on the cross, do we really think that He would expect any 
less of us today? Certainly not! He has always wanted and expected us to bring gifts when we come 
before Him. But God has also expected that gift to be on His terms — what He expects, when He expects 
it, and in the way He expects it. “Therefore I urge you, brethren, by the mercies of God, to present your 
bodies a living and holy sacrifice, acceptable to God, which is your spiritual [or reasonable] service of 
worship.” (Romans 12.1-2) “You also, as living stones, are being built up as a spiritual house for a holy 
priesthood, to offer up spiritual sacrifices acceptable to God through Christ Jesus.” (1 Peter 2.5) 

God has always had a standard, and that remains true today under the New Covenant. It is his 
desire that we offer ourselves to Him as living, holy, and spiritual sacrifices. Anything less is 
unacceptable and unreasonable. Let us each resolve to be the sacrifices with which God will be well-
pleased. Don’t come to God empty-handed, and don’t come offering something that is less than He 
expects!

Special Notes & Prayer Requests: 
Those recently ill: Bradley Bowling, Philip Kemple, Nick Paden, Asher Parson, Tracy Parsons. 
Todd Walker’s mother, Sandra, has another compression fracture in her lower back. 
Jenna Reynolds’ cousin, Owen Munday, a police officer in Arkansas, was recently shot and 

hospitalized. He is struggling to use his arm, but pain has decreased. More surgery is likely. 
Brian Emrich, a member of the Stony Creek (Noblesville) congregation, remains in ICU after 

recent emergency surgery. He has improved significantly, but faces a long recovery. Please 
remember him and his family (wife Megan, children Hayden & Bella). If you want to send a 
note or meal gift card, the address is 10213 South 250 East, Markleville, IN 46056. 

Linda Evans, daughter of Margie Evans, passed away unexpectedly on Thursday morning, 
November 17. Final arrangements have been made at Wilson St. Pierre Greenwood Chapel, at 
the inspection of US Hwy. 31 and Main St. — tomorrow, Monday, November 21; visitation 
11am-2pm, funeral at 2pm, and burial at Greenwood Cemetery. 

Families of others who have recently passed away — Eddie Torres’ mother, Maria; Lawrence 
Johnson; Carolyn Perry; Kate Eminova. 

Expectant parents: Ben & Susie Allen’s daughter, Ashleigh Wiley, due December 13; Tessa 
Marchbanks, due January 22. 

College students: Mitchell King, Abby Provines, Maddy Provines, Dylan Provines, Isaac Torres, 
Jenna Walker. 

Cancer: Bertie Butcher; Connie Bleicher’s sister, Kathy; the Butchers’ daughter, Lynn Maudlin; 
Virginia Purcell’s brother, Gary Cross; Geneal Rich’s sister, Inez Copass; Sandee Torres’ niece, 
Shonda Null; the Paschalls’ friend, Stanley Posey. 

Chronic health problems: Barbara Gregory; Ryan Provines; Jan Riggin; Thelma Butcher’s niece, 
Debbi Robinetta; Euel Cleary’s sister, Jan Brockman; Whitney Colvin’s grandfather, Larry Ping; 
Barbara Gregory’s grandson & caretaker, Jeremy; Jeff Hendrick’s father, Don; Jeremy Paschall’s 
father, Jerry, grandmother, Margaret Allan, and cousin, Steve Linville; Jenna Reynolds’ mother, 
Kim McCann; Betty Rhoton’s husband, JR; Todd Walker’s mother, Sandra; Heather Tremblett’s 
mother, Karen Wilson; Neil Tremblett’s mother, Linda Anderson; Lynn Naylor’s friend, Angela 
Lane; Andreas Campos. 

Spiritual needs & encouragement: Jeff Bleicher; Alec Brumfield; Christine Campbell; Shawna 
Evans’ family; Adam & Katrina Willis; Betty Rhoton’s friend, Talor Freeman & family. 

Important dates: 
Deuteronomy study — Monday, November 28, 11am, at church building — Deuteronomy 31-32. 
Ladies’ study — Friday, December 9, 11am, at the church building — Zechariah 14. 
Men’s study — no study in November or December, and will resume in January 2023. 

Announcements:                     

                         

                         


